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OFFICE HOURS 
 
 

OFFICE HOURS - 8.00am – 3.30pm 
SCHOOL HOURS – 8.30am – 2.50pm 
FINANCE HOURS – 8.00am – 3.30pm (with the exception of every second Thursday) 
UNIFORM SHOP – TUESDAYS 8.15am – 9.15am & THURSDAYS 2.30pm – 3.30pm  
TUCKSHOP – WEDNESDAY - FRIDAY 
BANKING – TUESDAYS 
 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL  

 
Dear St Martin’s Families and Friends, 
 
As we approach the final weeks of Lent we are asked to continue to take the time to reflect on those things that remain a 
barrier to being the best people we can be:  pride, greed, anger, intolerance, judging others and putting ourselves down. 
Above all, if we are mindful of our encounters with the people in our families and communities and aware of their needs 
we are following in the footsteps of Jesus. This simple but effective prayer can assist us during our Lenten journey.  
 

God, help me to recognise and own the weaknesses and imbalances in my life and to rise above them.  
Enable me to not be discouraged by my daily failures but to have courage, with your grace, to correct them so that I will 
change, grow as a person and become more like Jesus. Amen 
 
School day – setting children up for success 
Please ensure children are at school on time to begin the school day before the 8.30am bell, as being on time sets them up 
for a calm start. Late arrival/late entry to class can be unsettling for all students and needs to be avoided unless absolutely 
necessary. Morning transition and settling is an integral part of each day of learning. Should late arrival be unavoidable, 
parents/carers must accompany their child to the office to sign them in. Thank you for your support ensuring learning time 
is optimised and all efforts to ensure appropriate morning routines are in place.   
 
National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) dates for 2017 
The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN), an annual Australia-wide assessment for all 
students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 will occur on 9, 10 & 11 May this year. Students in these year levels will participate in tests in 
reading, writing, language conventions (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and numeracy. Detailed information on these 
assessments can be found on the NAPLAN website: http://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/parent-carer-support   
Sample tests can be accessed on the NAPLAN website: http://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/the-tests 
More information will be provided to parents in the weeks leading up to these assessments. 
 

http://www.stmartinscarina.qld.edu.au/
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Visit by NASA Scientist, Street Science Incursion and Afternoon Science Extension Program 
at St Martin’s  
Last week, the school had a special visit from Carmel Johnston who has recently completed a 
mission with NASA exploring the possibility of life on Mars. Carmel was a commander of the 
‘Hawaiian Space Exploration Analog and Simulation Mission’. She spent a year in the cramped 
quarters of an 80m2 building replicating life on Mars. The data gained from this experiment 
was primarily concerned with investigating how people cope in isolation, extreme and 
confined environments (that of what the Martian first fleeters would be faced with upon 
arrival). The students enjoyed learning new information from Carmel and particularly enjoyed 
asking her about her experiences with NASA.  
This week, our Year 5 students enjoyed some rich learning experiences as part of the Street 
Science program. Next term, the school is planning to introduce an afternoon Science extension program run by Science 
Education Australia. Details are included below. More information will be emailed to families later today.  Please contact 

Donna Bennett (not St Martin’s) if you have any questions regarding this program: scedau@optusnet.com.au   
Author Visit 

mailto:scedau@optusnet.com.au


Frank Sikalas is an ex-student of St Martin’s and has recently published his first book. Entitled, Theseus and the Minotaur, it 
is about a hero from Greek Mythology. Frank will be visiting our school next week to speak with some of our students 
about his experiences as an author.  
 
Reading Magic – This information from Mem Fox outlines the importance of reading each day.  
Mem Fox loves to remind us that learning to read is ‘magical’. We call upon our knowledge and understanding of a great 
store of vocabulary that we have heard and we match it to the context of a story in order to get the author’s intended 
meaning.  
When we, as adults, read aloud to children they gain a vast amount of general knowledge. They listen to the richness of 
language from books they cannot yet read. They hear the rhythm of words; the emotion of the story; all the things the 
author intended. If we keep reading aloud to children they will continue to be immersed in a world of words that they will 
eventually meet when they themselves are independent readers. Keep night time reading alive! 
 
Thank You! 
Thank you to the members of the P&F Association for the organisation of the school disco last Friday. Thank you to all staff 
and parents who assisted on the night. 
Thank you to Chloe Adams (APRE) for coordinating the students’ involvement in the School Sponsored Mass on Sunday 
evening. Thank you to all families and staff who attended and were involved in the various ministries.  
 
Best wishes for the week ahead. 

 
Geoff Sullivan 

 
 

FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL – RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
 
School Ministered Mass - Thank you! 
Thank you to all the families who joined in our celebration of the Eucharist on Sunday evening. It was a lovely mass led by 
Father Maurice, with many of the ministries and readings being carried out in a respectful and considerate manner by St 
Martin’s students. A special “thank-you” must go to Mrs. Power, Mrs. McLennan, Mr. O’Leary and their choir of students 
for providing us with beautiful and meaningful music.  
Year 1D (Miss Dilley’s Class) will be attending the 9:00am Parish Mass this Thursday 23 rd March - all parents are welcome to 
attend. 
 
Project Compassion - How are we going? 
On Monday’s Assembly, I spoke to the students about the rife poverty in Fiji, and we watched a video which showed 
exactly where our donations will go. A number of students have visited Fiji, and there was a hush of silence as they were 
able to see the difference between “resort Fiji” and the reality of life in a squatter settlement. You can watch this video 
yourself at the following link: http://www.caritas.org.au/projectcompassion/videos/fiji-semiti-video  
 
We set ourselves the goal to raise $1500 - enough money to provide a community in informal settlements with a three-day 
workshop to address their financial and social challenges in Fiji. Thank you to those families who have already donated.  
We have raised $932.00 so far. This is a great start, but we still need another $568.00 to reach our goal.  
 
A reminder that there are two different ways for St Martin’s families to contribute this year:  
1. Donation to the Project Compassion Box:  Every class has their own Project Compassion Box which will be collected each 
week on Assembly. There are also Project Compassion boxes in the office and at the Tuck-shop (for any of that ice block 
change!)  
2. Donate Online: Donating online is a simple, fast and secure way to make a contribution to Project Compassion. Simply go 
to http://my.caritasfundraising.org.au/stmartinscarina and click on “Donate Now” to follow the steps for donating.  
 
Upcoming Liturgies and Celebrations  
This year, the St Martin’s Community will be commemorating the last 
week of Jesus’ life on Thursday 29th March at 11am. Easter Sunday and 
the resurrection will be celebrated on Wednesday 19th April at 8:30am. 
Please also set aside Monday 24th April at 8:30am for our ANZAC Day 
liturgy. All members of our community are invited to attend these 
special celebrations.  
 
Have a great week and God Bless!    

Chloe Adams 

http://www.caritas.org.au/projectcompassion/videos/fiji-semiti-video
http://my.caritasfundraising.org.au/stmartinscarina


 
 
Dear Staff, Parents and Students, 
Year 5 have organised some fundraising activities for all grades. All money will go to Project Compassion. It would be great 
if you could participate in one, or all of these activities.  
 
Movie (Yrs 3-6) 
The movie will be for Yr3 – Yr6. There will be a movie screening in the Dominic Centre on the 30th March at 1:40pm. Please 
bring along 50c per person if you and your class would like to participate. 
 
Lemonade Stand (Whole School) 
On the 29th March at our Cross-Country event, the Year 5 students will be running a Lemonade Stand. This is a great 
opportunity for parents and children to buy a refreshing drink. Please bring in $1 to your class teacher by Monday 27 th 
March if you would like a cup of lemonade. Parents are welcome to buy one on the day also! 
 
Colouring Competition (Prep-Yr2) 
All class teachers will receive the colouring entry pictures to hand out to their class. All entries cost 50c. There are grea t 
prizes to be won. Please bring in 50c if you would like to enter. Entries close Wednesday 29 th March. 
 

Year 5 Students 

 

DATE REMINDERS 
 
MAR 
Tues 21 Parent Teacher Interviews  
Thurs 23 9.00am – Open Day for new families 
Fri 24 Free Dress Day 
Wed 29 Cross Country 
Fri 31 Last Day of Term 1 – school finishes 2.50pm 
 
APRIL 
Tues 18 Term 2 commences 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE PARISH 
 

 
 
KIDS’ MASS - THANKS! 
Thanks to Ms Adams, Ms Power (and her musos) and all the children, parents and staff who braved the rain and brought 
your loving and spirited participation at Mass last Sunday evening.   
 
With Easter a big priority in April, the next Kids’ Mass will be 21 May.  Keep an eye on this newsletter and the parish 
newsletter for reminders. 
 
ENROLMENTS FOR CONFIRMATION 2017 [& EUCHARIST 2018] 
A reminder that enrolments for the next Sacramental group close Thursday, 23 March (that’s tomorrow).  Children 
enrolling will celebrate Confirmation in May 2017 and Eucharist in 2018.   Please return your enrolment form to the parish 
office, open 8.30am -3.30pm weekdays. 
 
Join us this weekend as these new candidates acknowledge their enrolment with a little rite at all Masses. 
 



DIGINITY BASKET  
Each Friday during Lent a group of mums have been meeting for prayer and discussion.  In our first meeting we talked of 
the three pillars of Lent (prayer, fasting and almsgiving), and how to make them real.  The idea of a dignity basket – an 
offering of personal or hygiene items for women in refuge or crisis situations emergency – was raised.  We have 
commenced a small collection. 
Though we are to care for the poor every day of our Christian lives, on Holy Thursday this profoundly Christian calling is 
emphasized by the collection for the poor, which is part of the Mass.  Items for this Dignity Basket, collected throughout 
Lent, will be donated to the Romero Centre.  The Romero Centre at Dutton Park is run by Mercy Community Services, and 
provides support to refugees and asylum seekers. 
 
If you would like to donate, drop items into the office or the purple basket at the church entrance.  
 

 

Easter Timetable 2017 
 

Reconciliation:   Tuesday 11 April at 7pm 
 

Holy Thursday 13 April : Mass of Our Lord’s Supper, 7pm 
 

Good Friday:  14 April 

Stations of the Cross at 10am 

Celebration of the Lord’s Passion at 3.00pm 

 

Holy Saturday: 15 April : Vigil Mass 7pm 
 

 Easter Sunday: 16 April : Masses 7am, 9am, and 5.30pm  

 

 

 

 
For information about these or other activities of the parish, call or email me in the parish office.   
 

Kellie Corbett, Pastoral Associate 
sc.carina@bne.catholic.net.au   3398 2977 

 
 
 
 

WYNNUM MANLY EISTEDDFOD 
 

Date May 25th 2017 
Venue to be announced 
 
The St. Martin’s Year 2 and Junior Choirs have been entered into 3 sections - Own Choice, Sacred Section and Folk Song. 
Each choir will sing 3 songs appropriate to the section details. 
Please keep that date free and come along to enjoy some lovely singing and support our choirs. 
 

Imelda Holt 
Music Teacher 
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SPORTS NEWS 
 
Cross Country Carnival 2017 
Please keep Wednesday 29th March 2017 open in your calendars. The St Martin’s School Cross Country will be held on this 
day.  
 
Championship Race 
The championship race is between 1.5-3km depending on age and is now open to those children wishing to trial for the 
District Cross Country Team (10-12yrs) and St Anthony’s Cross Country (9-12yrs), those who are 9 years old and over this 
year and who can complete a 1.5km race. These children need to have completed one morning training session to be 
assessed over that distance. 
 
Please be advised that children must be turning 10 this year or older (11 and 12 years) to compete at the Lytton District 
trials. To compete at Districts, children will need to be able to run the whole 2km or 3km distance without walking.  
What to wear on the day 
On the day children are to wear their full sports uniform and may bring house colour shirt/ribbons etc. to wear when they 
are running. Children will need to bring hats and water bottles to the Valley when it is time for their race. Please ensure 
your child applies sunscreen before coming to school.  
 
The schedule has been modified slightly and will run as follows: 
Please be advised that this schedule is subject to change due to potential unforeseen complications on the day.  
 
Awards:  Children in Prep will all receive a ‘Well Done’ ribbon. All other grades will be awarded 1st, 2nd, 3rd ribbons. 
 
Session 1:  Championship Cross Country 9:20-10:20am:  Championship races will be separate from Year Level races.  Each 
student participant will be aware of their race.  Most of these students will be part of the Morning Cross Country Lessons 
with Liz Mellon and Sam O’Leary. 1.5km 9 Years 9:10am (3 laps), 2km 10 Years 9:20am (4 laps), 3km 11 Years 9:40 (6 laps), 
3km 12 Years 10:00am (6 laps). Years 3-6 will be encouraged to come and watch the Championship Races to create a 
carnival atmosphere. This is not compulsory. 
 
500m course 
 

 
 
Session 2: Years 5-6 Cross Country 10:50-11:10 – 1km 

 Year 5 & 6 Boys 

 Year 6 Girls 

 Year 5 Girls 
 
Session 3: Years 3-4 Cross Country 11:20-12:20 -500m 

 11:10-11:35am Year 4 Cross Country 4G, 4C, 4D, 4M, 4R (Boys to race first, then girls)  

 11:35-12:00 Year 3 Cross Country 3G, 3C, 3M, 3D (Boys to race first, then girls)  
 
10 minutes to change course 
 
Session 4: Year 2 Cross County 12:20-12:50pm – 600m 
 
 
 
 



300m Course 
 

 
 

 12:10-12:50am Year 2 2G, 2C, 2M, 2D, 2R Cross Country (Boys to race first, then girls)  
Course to change between Year 1 and Prep very quick modification 
 
Session 5: Year 1 (300m) then Prep Cross Country 250m 
 
250m Course 
 

 

 1:30-2:00 Year 1 1G, 1C, 1M, 1D, 1R Cross Country (Boys to race first, then girls) 

 2:00-2:30 Prep Cross Country PD, PM, PC, PG, PR (Boys to race first, then girls)  
 

END OF DAY 
 
 
 
 
 
St Martins Invitational Soccer Tournament 
Training commences this Friday at 7:30am- 8:10am in the valley. If rain please be advised, we have 
access under the Dominic Centre for skills work. If you have not yet received a letter regarding the 
tournament, please collect one from me. 
 
On the final day of Term 2 St Martin’s is hosting a soccer tournament with some neighbouring schools.  
 
The schools participating in the tournament and competing for the St Martin’s Invitational Soccer 
Tournament Championship Cup are St Joseph’s Kangaroo Point, Camp Hill SS, Cannon Hill SS, St 
Bernard’s, St Thomas’ and St Martin’s.  
 
 
 
 
 



QC CUP Netball Training 
Congratulations to those who have made a team! Please be advised that team selection was based on chemistry. The A 
and B teams’ titles are due to the QC Cup convenor requiring a team in Group A and a team in Group B both Age Divisions. 
After attending the last two carnivals the top levels in both Age Divisions are very competitive and will be a fantastic 
experience for our aspiring netballers. 
 
Training commences this Friday 24th March 2017 in the Dominic Centre 7:30am. 
 
Cross Country Training 
Students in Years 3-6 are invited to cross-country training. There will be trainings twice a week, on Tuesday and Thursday. 
Training will be around the school grounds and starts at 7.30 am. Children are to meet in the undercover area. Mrs Mellon 
and Mr O’Leary will be running the training for 3-6 and Miss McDowall and Miss Kedda will be responsible for coaching the 
P-2.  
 
Training is open for children in Years 3-6 on Tuesdays and All Ages on Thursdays. Come along, have a go and increase your 
fitness. There is no better way to start your day than with a run. Parents please ensure children wear comfortable sports 
clothes (including joggers) and bring a water bottle, a piece of fruit and their school uniform to change into. We will meet 
in the assembly area (near the Library) at 7:30am sharp. Hope to see many of you there!  
 
AFL Lytton 
Congratulations to Luka Bosnjak who has made the Lytton AFL Team to compete in the Met East Tournament.  We wish 
Luka the best of luck! 
  

Nathan Jacobs 
HPE Teacher 

 
 

ITALIANO AT ST MARTIN’S 
 
Last Wednesday the children at St Martin’s celebrated the highly anticipated Carnevale Day. The day began with a 
wonderful Carnevale Presentation by our Year 6 students, where the community was able to learn about the origins of 
Carnevale. Each class from Prep to Year 6 paraded their amazing masks. We then had our first ever St. Martin’s Spaghetti 
Eating Competition. Tailah won our student competition and Ms Tabrett closely followed by Mr Jacobs took out the 
teacher competition. This part of the morning was by far the most exciting part of our celebrations. We then finished the 
morning off with some Italian singing and group dancing. It was absolutely wonderful to see the whole school community 
smiling, dancing, prancing and having fun, which is what Carnevale is all about! 
 
The day went on and the children who ordered Lasagna and Gelato enjoyed it with great gusto. The whole day was a 
fabulous, fun-filled experience enjoyed by young and not so old.   
 
I would like to take this opportunity to especially thank all of the parents and families who attended our Carnevale Day 
celebrations and also a big thank you to the Michelle Lewis in the tuckshop and the tuckshop ladies who helped organise 
all the food on the day!!! 
 
Buona settimana, 
 

Signora Enza  
 

  



 

UNIFORM SHOP 
 

2017 
 

TUESDAY  8.15am – 9.15am 
THURSDAY 2.30pm – 3.30pm 

 
UNIFORM SHOP 

  
Winter Sale: 

V-Necks (Fleecy) reduced from $33 to $20 

Zipper (Fleecy) reduced from $38 to $20 

Get in quickly - only available while stocks last. 
Reminder:  Please place your order for the new microfibre jumpers by the end of term, 31 March 2017.  This will avoid 
disappointment for sizing availability. 
  
Delivery of Uniform Shop orders placed on Flexi-schools   
Orders made any time from Thursday 2.30pm until Monday 12.00am (midnight), will be packed for you when the shop is 
open on Tuesday morning.  Items will be sent home with your child in the satchel either the same day or the following 
day.    If you order any time from Tuesday 8.00am until Thursday 2.30pm, orders will be packed for you when the shop is 
open on Thursday afternoon.   Items will be sent home with your child in the satchel either the same day or the following 
day.    
  
Uniform Shop open hours are Tuesday 8.15am - 9.15am AND Thursday 2.30pm - 3.30pm. 
Uniform Shop is located on the ground floor, behind the statue of St. Martin. 
 
PLEASE LABEL ALL UNIFORMS, LUNCH BOXES AND DRINK BOTTLES WITH YOUR CHILD’S NAME SO THAT IF AN ITEM IS 
MISPLACED, IT CAN BE RETURNED TO ITS OWNER. 
 

Michelle Lewis (0402 917151) 
michelle.lewis@bne.catholic.edu.au 

Uniform Shop Convenor 

3900 9127 (school) 

 
 

TUCKSHOP 
 

 
Tuckshop will operate from Wednesday to Friday each week (3 days) in 2017. 
Orders for Tuckshop are to be made via the Flexischools ordering system. 
 
TUCKSHOP 

Just a few facts to share about tuckshop: 
You have until 8.00am each day to place your order on flexi-schools. 
All food is of the highest standard and prepared fresh every day with the exception of Sushi which is prepared off site. 
Please spread the word that we are in desperate need of volunteers.  Please register at  www.carebookings.com.au   Code 
67QDF    Lots of points are on offer and it’s a busy but happy atmosphere. 
 

 Volunteers please sign in and out at the office.  

 Please wear hair tied back and closed in shoes. 
  

Michelle Lewis (0402 917151) 
michelle.lewis@bne.catholic.edu.au 

Tuckshop Convenor 
3900 9167 (school) 

 
 
 
 
 

http://www.carebookings.com.au/


 

BANKING 
 

Completing your deposit slip for School Banking day. 
 
Please ensure your child’s deposit slip is filled out before banking with School Banking.  All 7 fields below need to be 
completed: 
 

1. Child’s name 
2. Child’s School Banking student number 
3. Child’s Youthsaver account number 
4. Date 
5. Amount in coins, notes and/or cheques 
6. Total amount of deposit 
7. Total amount of deposit (input into the “Add this deposit” field) 

 

 
 
Remember to check the Parent Portal each week for the updated token balance for your child.  It can be found under 
Forms and Documents in the School Banking category on the second web page.  Please check your balance each week to 
see if they are eligible to order a reward. 
 

Elena Power  
School Banking Coordinator  

0407 764 864  
 
 

P & F NEWS 
 
Hello Parents and Friends,  
 
WE HAVE VERY EXCITING NEWS !!!  
 
The Sunday Funday Committee have launched their very own SUNDAY FUNDAY newsletter which will be attached to our 
weekly school newsletter from today.  
Included in the attachment will be stall descriptions, volunteer instructions, call outs, important announcements, 
reminders for the children, Funday maps, checklists for the day, sponsorship details, auction information, stall convenor 
instructions and prize descriptions.  
Please make sure you open and read this very important attachment every week in the lead up to the event on the 28th 
May.  
The Sunday Funday Committee have also been extremely busy connecting with our local business community and we want 
to thank all the businesses that have donated prizes and accepted sponsorship proposals. Welcome Aboard !!!  
 
We would like to give a special mention to the 7 businesses that are now officially our first SUNDAY FUNDAY SPONSORS !!   
 
 



 
Thank you so much to the following fantastic businesses……. 
 
SUNDAY FUNDAY SPONSORS  - 2017   
 
MAJOR SPONSORS  
(over $2000 in goods or services)  
 

 BESTJET.COM  

 CROWN JEWELLERS 
 
SILVER SPONSORS 
(over $1000 in goods or services) 
  

 CARINA LEAGUES CLUB  

 CLEM JONES CENTRE 

 MUSCILLO ROMANO ACCOUNTANTS 

 SNAP FITNESS CARINA 

 MAVEN DENTAL GROUP  
 
Thank you so much to these wonderful businesses for supporting our school. As a school community, we want to make 
sure we give back to any local business that supports our Sunday Funday. If you own a small business or know of a 
company that would like to be included in our Sunday Funday as a sponsor, please email the Sunday Funday Team and they 
will be in touch.  
Thanks so much !!  
Email :- sundayfunday@stmartinscarinapandf.com.au 
 
2017 CLASS CONVENORS  
 
Thank you to the Class Convenors that have sent out welcome emails to your class and embraced our year level group 
facebook pages (links are found on P&F Facebook page)   
Well done to the convenors that have already organised dinners, playdates and introduced themselves to each class. The 
class convenor role is one of the most important volunteer roles in our school community.  
 
2017 Class Convenors are listed below……. 
 
PC - Melissa Hill 
PD - Charmaine Lum and Beth Meehan 
PG - Lauren Howard and Felicity Willmett 
PM - Anna Harvey and Ellen Lutton  
PR - Sue Mifsud and Nadia Turner 
1C - Tamra Tutkaluk and Trish Amalm 
1D - Laura Stocks and Chris Kane-Foelz 
1G - Jo Campbell 
1M - Annette Delaney and Samantha Gibson 
1R - Belinda Perkins 
2C - Rachel James  
2D - Rachelle Johnston 
2G - Jane Lawson and Kristn White  
2M- Barbara Dougherty and Belinda Perkins 
2R - Allie Kendal 
3C - Susan Burns 
3D - Nadia Turner and Tania Mantini 
3G - Rachel James  
3M - Megan Hayden and Michelle Wilkinson 
4C - Chandelle Whitney 
4D - Kylie Jones Anderson and Samantha Thompson 
4G - Karen O'Mara  
4M - Nicole Wattis  
4R - Sue Mifsud and Kristn White 
5D - Lisa Greenaway and Daniela Di Felice 
5G - Pauline Albiez  
5M - Lisa Greenaway and Daniela Di Felice (2 classes) 

mailto:sundayfunday@stmartinscarinapandf.com.au


6D - Ellen Lutton  
6G - Tracey Schultz 
6M - Susan Maguire 
 
PPP POINTS  - (Parent Participation Plan - CAREBOOKINGS)  
Please log on to the carebookings website to volunteer for our Tuckshop, Uniform shop, Mothers Day stall, Athletics, 
Sunday Funday, Working Bees, Grandparents day etc. There are many ways to earn your 100 points (100 volunteer points 
per year, per family is the goal). More choices will be added every week so keep checking if you cannot see your chosen 
event roster. Thanks so much!! 
 
Instructions below :- 
1. Go to the website www.carebookings.com.au 
2. Enter the St Martin's School booking code: 67QDF….. and click Go. 
3. Click on your name or follow the prompts to enter your details. 
4. Select a date and time from the roster and click Go. 
5. A green highlighted tick will now be showing against the date and time you selected. 

 
P&F EMAIL CONTACT DETAILS BELOW :-  
  
P&F COMMITTEE -   
admin@stmartinscarinapandf.com.au 
 
SUNDAY FUNDAY COMMITTEE :-   
sundayfunday@stmartinscarinapandf.com.au 
 
MOTHERS LUNCHEON :-  
mothersluncheon@stmartinscarinapandf.com.au  
 
FAMILY CARE :-  
familycare@stmartinscarinapandf.com.au 
 
BUSINESS DIRECTORY :-  
admin@stmartinscarinapandf.com.au 
 
DADS CAMPOUT :-  
admin@stmartinscarinapandf.com.au 
 
P&F FAMILY CARE COORDINATORS  
If you are a St Martin's family that is currently experiencing hardship due to a loss, serious illness or family crisis, please 
email our “P&F Family Care team”.  
We care deeply for all St Martin's families and would like you all to know that we are 
here for you if a situation arises that causes your family significant stress. We hope St 
Martin’s families feel that they can email our team when they need help. The co-
ordinators (Jen Foreman and Petrina Brown) will take appropriate action depending on 
each individual situation and offer non-judgemental, confidential support. 
The care email address is :-  
Email :- familycare@stmartinscarinapandf.com.au 

 

P&F SCHOOL BUSINESS DIRECTORY 
The St Martin’s Community Business Directory will be uploaded to the school website soon. Thank you to all the businesses 
that have contacted us to be included.  
Any questions please email David De Felice :- admin@stmartinscarinapandf.com.au 
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FACEBOOK  
Facebook is a fantastic way for the P&F to deliver news and important 
reminders within our school community. Our P&F facebook link is below. We 
have also set up class groups for each year level. (links are currently available 
on the P&F Facebook page)  
Please ‘like’ our page to keep up to date.  
 
www.facebook.com/stmartinscarinapandf 
 

Sunday Funday 2017 – Be part of the FUN 

Like the St Martins Sunday Funday Facebook page to keep up to date with the latest news. 
https://www.facebook.com/StMartinsSundayFunday/ 
 

 
 

 

 

 

  
 
 

Samantha Thompson 
P&F Communications Coordinator 

Matthew Schultz 
P&F President 

Email – admin@stmartinscarinapandf.com.au 
 

 

CLAIRVAUX MACKILLOP COLLEGE – HOLT BOLT OBSTACLE COURSE 
 

Sunday 7 May 2017 
  
Clairvaux MacKillop College and The Holt Bolt Obstacle Course are holding a community event at Clairvaux MacKillop 
College on Sunday 7th May. This is a family obstacle course open to Primary School students (5-12 years old), High School 
students (12 – 17 years old) and adults. The event will be running from 9am. Waves will last for one hour on the obstacle 
course with a DJ, canteen and heaps of fun activities in full swing throughout the day. 
 
We would like to invite your students and their families to come and take part in the event and extend it as far as possible 
throughout the community. 

Cost: $25  
Register:  www.theholtbolt.com 

 
If you have any questions please call Aimee Fitzgerald at Clairvaux MacKillop College on 3347 9275 or email 
fita@cvxmck.edu.au 

 

TENNIS HOLIDAY CLINIC 
 
DATES:  3rd – 10th April 
VENUE:   Morningside Tennis Centre 
COST:  $65.00 per day 
Join our high performance coaching team for a mix of fun, technical and physical activities that cater to all players aged 4 
to 17 years.  For more information and to enrol on line please visit our website or call us on 3899 8110. 
 

Morningside Tennis Centre 
123 Beverley Street, 

Morningside 
Morningsidetennis.com.au 
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